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RESOLUTION 2020-709

A RESOLUTION CONCERNING THE APPEAL
FILED BY JACK GJERGJI D/B/A ONE BAR &
LOUNGE, INC., OF A FINAL ORDER ISSUED
BY THE PLANNING COMMISSION DENYING
APPLICATION FOR ZONING WAIVER OF
MINIMUM DISTANCE REQUIREMENTS FOR
LTIQUOR LICENSE LOCATION WLD-20-23
REQUESTING TO REDUCE THE REQUIRED
MINIMUM DISTANCE BETWEEN A LIQUOR
LICENSE LOCATION AND A CHURCH OR
SCHOOL FROM 500 FEET TO 80 FEET ON
PROPERTY LOCATED AT 2665 PARK STREET,
PURSUANT TO SECTION 656.141,
ORDINANCE CODE; ADOPTING RECOMMENDED
FINDINGS AND CONCLUSIONS OF THE LAND
USE AND ZONING COMMITTEE; PROVIDING
AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

Record of the Proceedings
Before the Planning Commission

Prepared by:
The Office of the General Counsel
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Introduced by the Land Use and Zoning Committee:

RESOLUTION 2020-709
A RESOLUTION CONCERNING THE APPEAL FILED BY JACK
GJERGJI D/B/A ONE BAR & LOUNGE, INC., OF A FINAL
ORDER ISSUED BY THE PLANNING COMMISSION DENYING
APPLICATION FOR ZONING WAIVER OF MINIMUM
DISTANCE REQUIREMENTS FOR LIQUOR LICENSE
LOCATION WLD-20-23 REQUESTING TO REDUCE THE
REQUIRED MINIMUM DISTANCE BETWEEN A LIQUOR
LICENSE LOCATION AND A CHURCH OR SCHOOL FROM 500
FEET TO 80 FEET ON PROPERTY LOCATED AT 2665 PARK
STREET, PURSUANT TO SECTION 656.141, ORDINANCE
CODE; ADOPTING RECOMMENDED FINDINGS AND
CONCLUSIONS OF THE LAND USE AND ZONING

COMMITTEE; PROVIDING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

WHEREAS, Jack Gjergji d/b/a One Bar & Lounge, Inc., applied to
the Planning Commission for a 2Zoning Waiver of Minimum Distance
Requirements for Liquor License Location (Application WLD-20-23) to
reduce the required minimum distance between a liquor license location
énd a church or school from 500 feet to 80 feet on property located
at 2665 Park Street, in the Commercial Community/General-2 (CCG-2)
Zoning District; and

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission denied Application WLD-20-23
by Final Order dated October 8, 2020; and

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 656.141, Ordinance Code, Jack
Gjergji d/b/a One Bar & Lounge, Inc., filed a notice of appeal; and

WHEREAS, such appeal was timely filed, and the appellant has

standing to appeal; now, therefore
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BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the City of Jacksonville:

Section 1. Adoption of recommended findings and
conclusions. The Council has reviewed the record of proceedings
regarding Zoning Waiver of Minimum Distance Requirements for Liquor
License Location Application WLD-20-23, which is On File in the City
Council Legislative Services Division and the Planning and
Development Department, and has considered the recommended findings
and conclusions of the Land Use and Zoning Committee. The recommended
findings and conclusions of the Land Use and Zoning Committee are
hereby adopted and shall become effective immediately. This
Resolution is the final action of the Council.

Section 2. Effective Date. The adoption of this
Resolution shall be deemed to constitute a quasi-judicial action of
the City Council and shall become effective upon signature by the

Council President and Council Secretary.

Form Approved:

/s/ Shannon K. Eller

Office of General Counsel
Legislation Prepared by: Shannon K. Eller

GC-#1401981-v2-Application WLD-20-23_Appeal
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DATE AND TIME STAMP

NOTICE OF APPEAL FROM A
FINAL ORDER OF THE s
JACKSONVILLE PLANNING commissioN 20200CT 28

L INSTRUCTIONS

As provided in §656.140, Ordinance Code, any person with standing may appeal a Jacksonville
Planning Commission final order with respect to an application for zoning exception, variance, or waiver to
the City Council. An appeal must be filed within 21 calendar days after the order granting, granting with
conditions, or denying an applicaticn is signed by the Commission Chairman. To appeal a Commission
final order, complete and submit this form to the Legislative Services Division, Suite 430, City Hall-St.
James, 117 W. Duval Street, Jacksonville, Florida 32202 with the supporting documents (see Section III)
and appropriate fees (see Section IV). A copy of the order and the list of persons who testified before or
wrote to the Commission about the application (see Sec. III (1) and (4)) may be obtained from the Secretary
to the Planning Commission at the Planning and Development Department, 3" Floor, Edward Ball
Building, 2814 North Hogan Street, Suite 300, Jacksonville, Florida 32202. For questions regarding the
Appeal process, please contact the Secretary to the Planning Commission at (904) 255-7800.

II. NOTICE OF(';:APPEAL
e lerglo
s Fout ol 1!
PRINT NAME CLEARLY
the City of Jacksonville Planning Commission concerning Exception/Variance/Waiver Numbwzz

, hereby file this Notice of Appeal from the final order of

I am (Please circle one):

The person who filed the application for the zoning exception, variance, or waiver;

(b) A persoen who owns, lives, or operates a business on property within 350 feet of the
property which has been granted or denied a zoning exception, variance, or waiver;

(c) A person, other than a member of the City Council, who provided a qualifying written
statement or who testified before the Planning Commission. The statement must have been in writing,
expressing a position on the merits of the application for zoning exception, variance, or waiver, other than a
petition, such as a letter, a memo or an e-mail, containing a reference to the specific application number and
the name and mailing address of the person making the statement. The statement must have been
specifically addressed to the City’s Chief, Current Planning Division, or any member of the Planning
Commission (with a copy to the Chief, Comprehensive Planning Division), and which was delivered to and
received by the City’s Planning and Development Department by hand delivery, mail, facsimile, or e-mail
at least two working days before the public hearing at which the Commission took final action on the
application, or which is read into the record at the public hearing, or distributed to the Commission at the
hearing with a copy to the Commission’s staff.

ol SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS
To complete your Notice of Appeal, you must submit the following documents with this form:
(l)/ A copy of the Final Order you are appealing.
@ If you circled 1I(c) above, you must provide a statement of your interest sufficient to

show how you are or will be adversely affected by the Commission’s decision. Please provide this
statement in the space below:

If you need additional space, please attach a separate sheet.




3) A description of the specific error(s) you believe the Commission committed. Please
provide this description in the space below:
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(4)/ The list of the persons (names and complete addresses), certified by the Secretary of the
Planning Commission, who testified before the Commission about the application, or who provided a
qualifying written statement to the Commission about the application. (You must pay a $7.00 notification
fee for each person on the list.)

( A list of the persons (names and complete addresses), certified by the Secretary of the
Planning Commission, who own real property within three hundred and fifty feet of the boundaries of the
land which is the subject of the appeal, and if the appeal concerns an application for a waiver of the
minimum distance requirements from a church or school for a liquor license, the list shall include all
churches and schools within one thousand five hundred feet identified pursuant to Section 656.804. (You
must pay a $7.00 notification fee for each person on the list.)

Iv. FILING AND NOTIFICATION FEES
Section 656.147, Ordinance Code, requires persons appealing Final Orders to pay filing and
notification fees. These fees must be paid at the time you file your Notice of Appeal with the Legxslatwe
Services Division or your Appeal will not be accepted. You may include the fihng and notification fees in
one payment. Make checks payable to TAX COLLECTOR.
Filing Fee: $1,161.00
Notification Fee: $7.60 for each notification.
V. Contact Information
Name (Printed): ﬂdaui.:&e.ﬁb@a
Address: l 2 E‘E a; &th&' a R(!.J
e I
Tackesowlle Al 39723

Daytime Phone: Gotf — 473 '-(435 L.
Evening Phone: SAME
E-mail address: 1 .

VI. CERTIFICATION (Please read, sign and date the following statement)

1 have read and understand the information contained in this Notice of Appeal. I hereby certify
that I have provided all the information required under §656.141, Ordinance Code, and I
understand that if this Notice of Appeal is incomplete, my appeal will not processed until it is
complete, and that i} may be rejected for incompleteness. 1 further certify that all my statements in
this Notice o : ;

<END OF FORM>
G:\Planning Commission\Application Process\350, FNDR, Notices Correspondence & Labels\Appeals
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10/28/2020

Account No: CR566951
User: Matthews, Jessica
Generic CR

Printing :: CR566851

Duval County, City Of Jacksonville

Jim Overton , Tax Collector

231 E. Forsyth Street
Jacksonville, FL 32202

General Collection Receipt

Date: 10/28/2020
Email: JMatthews@coj.net

Name: LEGISLATIVE SERVICES DIVISION

Address: 117 WEST DUVAL ST SUITE 305 JACKSONVILLE FL 32202

Description: RECEIVED $385.00 IN CHECK FORM (CK # 30) FROM ONE BAR AND
LOUNGE INC. JAKE GJERGIJI/PATRICIA BUTTS FOR PLANNING COMMISSION APPEAL
WLD 20-23 ON THURSDAY OCTOBER 28, 2020.

TranCode | IndexCode | SubObject | GLAcet[ SubsidN | UserCode | Pro&tl ProjectDt] | nt| GrantDtl | | Amount

701 | CCsso1AD

| 385.00

Total Due: $385.00

Account No: CR566951Generic CR

Jim Overton , Tax Collector
General Collections Receipt
City of Jacksonville, Duval County

Date: 10/28/2020

Name: LEGISLATIVE SERVICES DIVISION
Address: 117 WEST DUVAL ST SUITE 305 JACKSONVILLE FL 32202
Description: RECEIVED $385.00 IN CHECK FORM (CK # 390) FROM ONE BAR AND LOUNGE INC. JAKE GJERGJI/PATRICIA BUTTS FOR PLANNING
COMMISSION APPEAL WLD 20-23 ON THURSDAY OCTOBER 28, 2020,

Total Due: $385.060

https:/itcer.coj.net/printing.aspx?cr=CR566951

n



ORE BAR & LOUMNGE
25685 PARK ST
JACKSONVILLE FL 822064
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Gity of Jacksonviile, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Current Planning Division

ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. 214 North Hogan Suet. Suft as
Jacksonville, FL 32202

(904) 255-7865

www.coj.net

Notice of Certification
October 23, 2020
RE: Appeal of WLD-20-23
Please find attached:

* Certified 350 ft. property owner list
* Certified speaker / provider of written statement list
* Copy of Final Order

* Copy of Meeting Transcript

If there are any further questions, please feel free to contact me dt (804) 255-7829

WLD-20-23 Heard on October 23, 2020
Patricia Sales

Vitiw Anter

Executive Secretary, |

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
214 North Hogan Street, 3* Floor | Jacksonville, Florida 32202 | Phone: 904.255.7800 | Fax: 604,255,784 | www coj.nict
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City of Jacksonville, Florida_.

: > ! Planning and Development Department
R, Current Planning Division

.-
————

i
ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. 214 Nosth Hogen B acet. Stite 400
Jacksonvitle, FL. 32202
(804) 255-7865
www.coj.net
Notice of Certification
October 23, 2020
RE: Certified Speaker / Provider of Writién Statement List
-~

| hereby certify that attached are the complete names and mailing addresses of
any and all persons who either provided a written statement to, or testified
before, the Commission regarding Application:

WLD-20-23 heard on October 8, 2020

Abin Sute.

Patricia Sales
Executive Secretary, |

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
214 North Hogan Street, 3 Roor | Jacksonville, Florida 32202 | Phone: 904,255.7800 | Fax: 904.255.7884 | www.coj.net
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Written Emailed Statements from:
Theresa Fiore
tfiore @asdnet.com
841 Prudential Drive, Suite 1200
Jacksonville, Florida 32207

Deborah Tauro
Deborah.tauro @ gmail.com
1121 Pangola Drive
Jacksonville, Florida 32205

Kevin Kuzel
ckuzel@aol.com

1130 Acosta Street
Jacksonville, Florida 32204

Rosalyn Reischman Brackett
reischmad7 @gmail.com
2102 College Street
Jacksonville, Florida 32204

Anne Sulzbacher
Anne.sulzbacher@gmail.com
3580 Hedrick Street
Jacksonville, Florida 32205

Jean Tepas

palit@icloud.com

1649 Avondale Avenue 4
Jacksonville, Florida

Persons who testified before the Plannirig Commission on 10/08
Warren Jones
1355 Challen Avenue
Jacksonville, Florida 32205

Jim Love
2730 College Street
Jacksonville, Florida

Allen Devault
1534 Oak Street
Jacksonville, Florida 32204

Bruce Cole
3625 Valencia Road,
Jacksonville, Florida 32204 4

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
214 North Hogan Street, 3" Floor | Jacksonville, Florida 32202 | Phone: 904.255.7860 | Fax: 904.255.7884 | www.coj.nat

s
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City of jacksonviile, Florida

Planning and Development Department

Current Planning Division

S | Ed Ball Building
ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. 214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300

Jacksonville, FL 32202
(804) 255-7865
www.coj.net

Notice of Certification

October 23, 2020

RE: Certified 350 ft. Property Owner List

| hereby certify that the attached is a true and accurate copy of the owners of real
property within three hundred and fifty feet of the boundaries of the land regard-
ing Application:

WLD-20-23 heard on October 8, 2020

-

Patricia Sales
Executive Secretary, |

PLANN INC AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
214 North Hogan Street, 3 Floar | Jacksonville, Florida 32202 | Phone: 904,255 7800 | Fax: $04.255.7884 | www.coj net



084279 0600
Wi0-20-23

SCHWARTZ KENNETH )
976 WATEREDGE PL
HEWLETT, NY 11557

064154 0010
wi020-23 .

RIVERSIDE BAPTIST CHURCH
2650 PARK ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204-4520

055288 0000

WiD-20-23

WHITEWAY CORNER INC

2720 PARK ST OFFICE 220
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32205

Q65259 0000

wib-2023

BUTTS PATRICIA A ET AL
1431 FOREST MARSH OR
NEPTUNE BEACH, FL 32266

064280 0000
wi0-20-23

KRUG GIANE R
2650 FORBES ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204-4225

064266 0000
WiD-20.23

1239 KING STREET (LC
4455-304 ROOSEVELT BLVD NO 406
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32210

065252 0600

Wi0-20-23

NEISHBORHOOD REVITALZATION PROSECT LLC
3200 EMERSON ST

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32207

064270 0000

WiB.20-23

WIRSON JOMN R ET AL
2508 POST 5T
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32205

064267 0000
WAD-1-23 -

1251 KING STREET UC
1233 WINDSOR HARBOR DR
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32225

065257 6000

W1D-20-23

JAMMES ROAD LLC
C/OLRSCO

8850-12 OLD KINGS RD §
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32217

-

Wi0-20-23

KING STREET.STRIP LI C
4468 CROOKED 0AK CT
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32257

054157 0000

WiD-2023 .

ST PAULS CHURCH & SCHOOL
2609 PARK ST

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204.4555

064276 0000

wWiD-20-23

REVENAUGH TIMOTHY G

1114 ACOSTAST -
JACKSONVILLE, AL 32204-4219

665254 0000
wID-10-23

RIVERSIDE AVONDALE PRESERVATION INC
2623 HERSCHEL ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204-4511

054282 0000 !
w0203

ELROD ROBERT W IR

1540 AVONDALE AVE
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32205

064277 6000

Wi0-3023

SWANIGER RONAID G It

1102 ACQSTAST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204-4219

064272 0100
w023

SETTLE STEVEN
1615 OSCEOLA ST
JACKSONVILLE, F. 32204

065252 0620
WiD:20-23

RIVERSIDE BAPTIST CHURCH
2650 PARK ST

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204.4520

064272 000D

WiD.10-23 |

LAWOYIN LAIIDE

17833 W SPRING LAKE RD
SPRING LAKE, Mi 48456

065305 06000

Win.20-23

WHITEWAY CORNER INC
2720 PARK ST OFFICE 220
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32205

-

vaD.30-23

CRAVEN LAND CORPORATION
19 AVISTA CIR

SAINT AUGUSTINE, FL 32080

064278 0000
win-203

REED RONALD E
2640 FORBES ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204

064275 6000

w2823

JACKSON BRET C ESTATE
2649 GALE CT
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204

065265 0000
wo20-2

PARAGON WCS iNC

C/O HCA AMBULATORY SURGERY DIVISION
13355 NOEL RD STE 650

DALLAS, TX 75240

064274 0000

Wl0-20-23

KENNEDY JOSEPH

2657 GALE CT
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204

065258 0000
wiD20-23

. BUTTS PATRICIAA ET AL

1431 FOREST MARSH DR
NEPTUNE BEACH, FL 32266

065251 0000

Wip-20-23

PHIL CURY & ASSOCIATES INC

C/I WALGREEN CO STORE #03746
FOBOX 1159

DEERFIELD, IL 60015

064284 0010

Wi0.20-23

CENTERSTATE BANK OF FLORIDA NA
1101 RRST 5T S

WINTER HAVEN, FL 33880

654276 0010
win-10-23

MOSHER SCOTT €
1106 ACOSTA ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204-4219

054271 0000
waD-10-21

KUZEL KEVIN M
2130 ACOSTA ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204-4264 39



06525S 0000

Wwid-10-23

PETTY PATRICK §

2629 HERSCHEY ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204

064271 0500

Wi0:20-23

JACKSONVILLE ELECTRIC AUTHORITY
21 CHURCH ST W N3RD FLOOR
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32202-3158

065304 0000
W-10-23

PASKALAKIS ELAINA KARA
2834 CASA DEL RIO TER
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32257

wib-20-23

PARK & KING AREA ASSOCIATION
JIMLOVE

2730 COUEGE ST

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32205-7412

WiD-20-23

PATRICIA BUTTS

1031 15T STREET SOUTH
JACKSONVILLE BEACH, FL 32250

wiLD-20-23
PATRICIA BUTTS

1031 15' STREET SOUTH
JACKSONVILLE BEACH, FL 32250

%53 0000

wi0-20-23

BRICK HAUS SALON I1IC
2633 HERSCHEL ST
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204

065252 0500
WiD-30-23

RANTI LLP

2606 PARK ST
JACKSONWILLE, FU 32204

065256 0000

w0-20-23

ROSS! JOHN V

2641 PARK ST

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204-4519

\Wi0-20-23

NORTHWEST

TYRONA CLARK MURRAY
1030 DETROIT ST
JACKSONVILLE, £ 32254

WL0-20-23

ONE BAR B LAOUNGE, INC.
266S PARK STREET
JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204

WLD-20-23

ONE BAR & LAOUNGE, INC,
2665 PARK STREEY
JACKSONVILLE, b 32204

SFausq 0090 poa? Lo

FREDRICKSON HEATHER D
1650-302 MARGARET ST
PMB 8160

JACKSONVILLE, FL 32204

064281 0000
wi0-30-23

BURRNS CATHERINE H
26356 FORBES ST
JACKSOMVILLE, FL 322044225

wi0-20-23

RIVERSIDE AVONDALE PRESERVATION SOCIETY

ADRIENNE BURKE
2623 HERSCHEL 5T,
JACKSONVILAE, FL 32204

WLD-20-23
WLD-20-23

.

A

o goq0 0027 blOL 7L it
goqo ope? k10 736D

1 796D WY
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Gity of Jacksonviile, Florida

Planning and Development Department

T Current Planning Division
ONE CITY. ONE JACKSONVILLE. 214 Rorth Hogan Seet SURE 308

Jacksonville, FL 32202
{904) 255.7865
www.coj.net

Notice of Certification

October 23, 2020

RE: Certified Transcript of the Planning Commission Meeting

Please find attached:
Certified Planning Commission Transcript on WLD-20-23.

Public Hearing October 8, 2020

Sﬂaﬁuﬂ,&@/

Patricia Sales
Executive Secretary, |

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
214 Nonth Hogan Street, 3% Floor | Jacksonville, Florida 32202 | Phone: 904.255.7800 | Fax: 904.255.7884 | www.coj net



City of Jacksonville October 8, 2020
Histeste Preservation m Uneettified [+
257 258
1 motion to defer this for one cycle. 1 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (Indicating.)
2 COMMISSIONER MOTES: Second. 2 THE CHAIRMAN: Any opposed?
3 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I have a motion 3 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
4 and second for deferral, We're now in that 4 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Seeing none,
§ posture. & that motion for deferral passes unanimously.
6 Any discussion from the Commission? 6 MR. HUXFORD: WMr. Chairman, for the
7 Commissioner Brown, yes, sir. 7 benefit of the homeowner, this will be -- as a
8 COMMISSIONER BROWN: Thank you. 8 deferred item, it will be much earlier in the
9 Through the Chair, I'll be brief. I lived 9 agenda two weeks from now, and so they don't
10 in Murray Hill for about four years, and not to 10 need to expect to have to wait five-and-a-half
11 contradict staff necessarily, there are some 11 hours to get to it.
12 houses with metal garages, like prefab style, 12 THE CHAIRMAN: Great point.
13 not historic. I know there's one at Nelson and 13 Thank you, sir.
14 Mayflower and there's one up on -- I want to 14 All right. Could we please go to
16 say Trask that's at least a two-car garage. - 1§ WLD-20-23, Park Street.
16 I agree, they're not aesthetically 16 MR. HUXFORD: Application for waiver of
17 pleasing. The applicant does have a hundred 17 minimum distance requirements, WLD-20-23 is for
18 foot wide double lot. It would be nice to see 18 property at 2655 Park Street. This is right at
19 them put something in there maybe a little 18 the intersection of Park and King in the
20 smaller, maybe mare conforming, but there'sno |20 Riverside neighborhood. Seeking to reduce the
21 overlay in this area that would restrict that, 21 distance between a liquor license location to a
22 other than just the size, which is why It was 22 church or school from S00 feet to 80 feet.
23 denled. 23 Specifically, the — there's a Baptist church
2 So I agree, it would be nice to defer it 24 directly across the street on the other side of
25 and maybe they can fine tune what they're going |28 Park from this location.
Otane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2378, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Bax 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 * (504) 821-0300
288 260
1 to actually put there, but there are more 1 We do note that this was originally Park
2 inconsistencles in this neighborhood than 2 and King Pharmacy and we've had a series of
3 across the tracks in Avondale and Riverside. 3 restaurants that have gone in there, most
4 That's all. 4 recently Two Dudes. And in those cases, they
§ THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Commissioner § have been granted a waiver. The caveatis
6 Brown. Thank you, sir. 6 that -- and this is important -- the request to
7 All right. I think that's well sald. I'm 7 go from 500 down to 80 Is predicated on this
8 inclined to agree with you. 8 establishment being a restaurant. If this was
9 Any further discussion from the 9 for a -- and they're called One Lounge [sic],
10 Commission? 10 which kind of throws things a bit.
1 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 1 If this is, in fact, a nightclub or a
12 THE CHAIRMAN: Seeing none, I have a 12 lounge and they are not -- they are not
13 motion and a second for denial {sic]. 13 qualified as a restaurant, then the distance
14 All those in favor? 14 they would have to seek is 1,500 feet down to
15 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (Indicating.) 15 80 feet. So we are acting In reliance that
16 MR. HUXFORD: Denial? 16 this is a bona fide restaurant operating and
17 MS. JOHNSTON: Excuse me, 17 that this Is a request that is similar to the
18 WMr. Chairman. v 18 waivers that have previously been granted on
19 You said "deny” and 1 think you meant 19 this property, and for that reason we're
20 “defer.” 20 recommending approval.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: I did. I misspoke. They 21 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Thank you,
22 both begin with a "d,"” and I'm from the 22 Folks.
23 Westside. Let me do that again. 23 Would the applicant please come forward
24 I have a motion and second for deferral. 24 for Park Street. Looking for Patricia Butts,
25 All those in favor? 25 most likely, for One Bar & Lounge.
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Offico Bax 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
~ {804)821-0300 ] (804) 821-0300
65 of 134 sheats Page 257 10 260 of 350 10/15/2020 08:36:43 AM



gtyctmm Cetober 8, 2020
Listodds Preservaticn Commission
261 263
1 MR. HUXFORD: 1 don't have the list of 1 don't know how to talk to him.
2 people that are here, but Brett Isaac might be 2 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. I'll tell you what,
3 here as well. 3 we will table this --
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Great. Brett Isaac, 4 MR. HUXFORD: I have Mr. Isaac's e-mail.
§ if you're here, we'll hear from you. 8 1 can certainly send him one and ask him to hop
6 If you're here to talk about One Bar & 6 on the conversation.
7 Lounge, please come forward now, if it's your 7 THE CHAIRMAN: Sir, if you would because 1
8 place. Idon't think it's Warren, but perhaps 8 know there's a lot of people, presumably in
8 Bruce Cole. . 9 opposition, and they have been here for a long
10 PASTOR COLE: It's not my place. I'm the 10 time. So for the sake of everyone, I'd like to
11 pastor at Riverside Baptist, across the street. 11 find someone -
12 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir. 12 MR. HUXFORD: Okay. I'll go ahead and
13 PASTOR COLE: Yes, sir. 13 send him something, and if you want to maybe
14 THE CHAIRMAN: If the applicant is not 14 move ahead into the agenda and we'll come back
|18 here -- I recognize Cynthia's IPad as a 16 to this.
16 gentieman from Avondale that's usually against 16 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Sounds good. Let's
17 things -- or has found themselves in 17 table this for a moment.
18 opposition. I'll tell you what, I'd like to 18 Thank you.
19 hear from you. I misspoke, so let’s hear from 19 All right. Could we please go to
20 you for a moment. 20 MM-20-10, Homard Boulevard.
21 MR, LEWIS: Who did you want to talk to 2 MR. LEWIS: Thank you, Mr. Chalrman.
22 first? 22 This is an application for a minor
23 THE CHAIRMAN: Cynthia's iPad. 23 modification to a PUD, MM-20-10. Seeks to
24 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yeah. I keep hitting 23 revise Section D of the written description,
2§ unmute. Hopefully, you can hear me. 25 which says, Where the developer elects to
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1 THE CHAIRMAN: You're a commedore; (s that| 1 install a (inaudible) to fully or partially
2 right? 2 enclose the rear and/or side yards of a home to
3 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Commander, right. 3 the extent that such fence may be located on an
4 And -- go ahead -- I'm sorry. 4 adjacent lot. It talks about the developer
5 THE CHAIRMAN: I'm sorry. I didn't mean & installing a fence only ~- we've read that --
6 to say you're typlcally against. I remember 6 several of us have read that fairly
7 you being in the side of opposition, thus not 7 conservatively, and so we feel that a minor
8 the owner of the lounge. 8 modification is required for this person to
9 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Right. 9 construct a fence on the side and rear of his
10 THE CHAIRMAN: We're trying to reach the 10 property.
11 owner of the lounge right now, so I didn't mean 1 These lots are, in essence, almost -- they
12 to-- 12 are a zero lot Kne development, and so they --
13 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Sure. 13 the fence would be actually on the property
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Al right. Let me see. 14 line next to one wall of the adjacent home.
15 I'll tell you what, I don't see the 15 The written description of the PUD does
16 applicant here. So, with that, I think the 16 include language In there about maintenance
17 appropriate thing s to defer it. 17 easements for the adjacent home, S0 we are
18 MS. JOHNSTON: Mr. Chair, Ido seea Brett |18 confident that that kind of concern will be '
19 at the bottom, but I don‘t see that he is 19 alleviated with that. The homeowner can go
20 connected. 20 over to his property and make repalrs or
21 Bruce, do you see a Brett? 21 maintain such things.
22 MR. LEWIS: I do see a Brett, butl 22 So, with that, the Department is
23 don't -- 23 recommending approval of MM-20-10 without
24 MS. JOHNSTON: But it's not connected. 24 conditions.
28 MR. LEWIS: There's no audlo for him. 1 25 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Lewls.
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1 Yeah, I mean, I would be open to that if I 1 you have access to one side of your house, but
2 could keep a little bit of a side fence. If1 2 not to the octher? So if they were to split it,
3 could maybe go In a little bit, if that would 3 Idon‘t know that Mr. Martinez would have room,
4 be -- because there's only, like, 10 feet 4 be able to access his yard from the other side,
§ between the houses, so it's already really 8 but ~- because If you split one of them down
6 small as it is, but, yeah, I would be open to ¢ the middle between two houses, then at some
7 that-- 7 polintit’s off and everyone is only accessing
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Martinez. 8 one side, but I could go either way. If they
9 MR. MARTINEZ: -- going in some towards 9 want to split it, I guess that's fine.
10 our house, basically. 10 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Commissloner
11 THE CHAIRMAN: Right. 11 Hacker.
12 MR. MARTINEZ: Yes, sir. 12 Commissioner Brown.
13 THE CHAIRMAN: And, Ms. Weeks, a question 13 COMMISSIONER BROWN: Maybe I opened a can
14 for you. I think you know the question. Would 14 of worms, so 1 apologize. I do think it
16 you be agreeable to a fence that comes out 15 would — it's one thing to maybe envelope the
16 halfway between your home and his home? 18 backyard and move the fence further into his
17 I see you In the affirmative. 17 own boundary. I think we need to be really
18 MS. WEEKS: Okay. I would be agreeable to 18 careful on this whole side yard discussion that
19 that. He's talking about me standing in his 19 we don't force someone to place a fence off
20 yard and repairing my house. How do you do 20 their property line. We say split the
21 that through a fence that is so -- 21 difference. I'm not sure we know that that's
22 MR, WEEKS: How does he get that -- 22 actually the line, so I'm not sure that I would
23 (Simultaneous speaking.) 23 be an advocate for that. A
24 MR. WEEKS: You own the property front, he 24 I personally would be okay with letting
25 doesn't. 26 the guy enclose his rear yard at his bullding
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1 MS. WEEKS: But anyway, I -- I think, too, 1 envelope, but I think we need to be careful
2 - that it would take away, it would devalue the 2 about this whole splitting the difference
3 value of my home because 1 know If I was 3 between the side yards.
4 shopping for a house in @ neighborhood and I ‘4 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Commissioner
§ saw a house like that with a fence, I wouldn't § Brown,
6 buy (t. It's ugly, anrd it's ridiculous to try 6 I'm going to say it myself, that I went
7 to say that I could do the repairs and the 7 down a rabbit hole 1 didn't need to go down.
8 painting without getting sand on it or getting 8 Is there any further discussion from the
9 It all aver yourself or whatever. 9 Commission?
10 MR. WEEKS: If you (inaudibte) the 5 feet, 10 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
11 split it down the middle -- 1" THE CHAIRMAN: Seeing none, I have a
12 MS. WEEKS: 1 can agree with that, split 12 motion and second for dental.
13 (t down the middle. 13 All those in favor?
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you, ma'am. 14 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (Indicating.)
185 All right. 1 know we typically don't do 15 THE CHAIRMAN: Any opposed to the denlal?
16 that sort of thing here, but I would not be 16 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) '
17 against a condition -- an approval with a 7 THE CHAIRMAN: That motion to deny passes
18 condition to spiit it. I don't know if that's 18 unanimously.
19 the right thing to do or not. It's been a long 19 Thank you all.
20 day, but any thoughts from the Commission? 20 All right. I would like to address
21 Commissioner Hacker., 21 WLD-20-23, Park Street.
22 COMMISSIONER HACKER: Too bad that we're |22 Mr. Huxford, yes, sir.
23 workshopping this and it's like 7 o'clock at 23 MR. HUXFORD: I forwarded you the e-malil.
24 night, but I think the intention of these lots 24 I believe the applicant -- or the agent,
25 is -~ Isn't this to be a zero lot line where 25 Mr. Isaac, was on the call earlier in the
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1 meeting, but as it dragged on, I guess he had a 1 certainly not a problem from a notice
2 confiict and he left. So he did write me back 2 standpoint or due process about hearing the
3 and he's asking for a deferral for one cycle. 3 application, but the applicant Is not on the
4 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, sir. 4 call. I'm trying to text and let them know
5 I don't personally find that very § that you're inclined to take it up and to not
6 respectful of everyone's time, in my own 6 defer It to see if they will be able to get on
7 opinion. Idon't know Iif I'm out of order to 7 the call, or on the Zoom meeting.
8 speak or not. I don't think that's very 8 I've sent a text, but I guess they were
9 respectful of everyone's time. I think that 9 under the impression that they would be
10 might be Indicative of something, and it's 10 deferred, so -- it's up to the committee. You
11 adverse, In my own opinion, but — 11 could hear the item. The applicant Isn't here
12 MS. JOHNSTON: Mr. Chatr, the 12 to offer evidence, so If you do vote to deny
13 communication I recelved from Mr. Isaac was 13 It, arguably, the applicant would argue that,
14 that he had e-mailed Patricia Sales at 1:25 14 you know, there was a due process violation
1§ today asking for it to be deferred. I don't 16 because they weren't present, but, again, it
18 know if Patricla Is still here or not, but 16 was noliced and it wasn't discussed that It was
17 apparently he sent a request to defer to her. 17 going to be deferred, but --
18 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 18 THE CHAIRMAN: Well, would past
19 MR. LEWIS: Patricia is looking through 19 precedence -- in your experience and
20 her emalls, but right now she said she does not 20 historically, would we be In a due process
21 have anything. 21 violation?
22 MS. JOHNSTON: He said it was the 1:25 22 MS. JOHNSTON: You know, we're kind of in
23 time frame. . 23 new ground here with the Zoom stuff. I mean,
24 MR. HUXFORD: ! have one that came in 24 we've made it pretty flexible for people to be
25 at -- we sent [t to the commissioners too. It 25 able to get on the call even when they're -
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1 was sent at 1:52. It's [dentifying who he Is. 1 you see people dolng thelr chores and in the
2 1don't see a request to defer it in that one, 2 stores and participating in the Zoom meeting,
3 though. 3 so there could be an argument that this Is
4  THE CHAIRMAN: To my fellow commissioners; | 4 flexible enough to allow them to come back into
8§ what would we like to do here? Any discussion? § the meeting, but I don't know what their
8 Commissloner Hacker. 6 personal circumstances are and why they're not
7 COMMISSIONER HACKER: It's just my 7 here right now,
8 opinion, at 7 o'clock at night, 1 make a motion 8 So there would be a risk, but, again, you
9 to deny it. We've got, in my opinion, some 8 could take up the item. It's been noticed for
10 really good insight from some good stakeholders 10 today. You have people here to speak. You
11 outin Riverside. And, you know, he’s not 11 could always open up the public hearing and let
12 here. Staff recommends denial, I believe, 12 people speak. And if you wanted to defer to
13 so-- 13 give the opportunity to the applicant to give
14 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. 14 their position In two weeks, you could do that -
16 MR. HUXFORD: Actually, sir, we are 16 as well.
16 recommending approval with our presumption 16 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you.
17 predicated to the idea of It being a 17 I would like to hear it. I would like to
18 restaurant. 18 hearit.
19 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you both. 19 Commissioner Blanchard.
20 A question to OGC. Palge, what Is the -- 20 COMMISSIONER BLANCHARD: Mr. Chalrman, I
21 how does it go legally to move forward with a 21 was going to say that at the very least the
22 denlal without the applicant -- well, the 22 folks that waited so tong, you know, six or so
23 hearing without the applicant here? 23 hours today, certalnly deserve the right to be
24 MS. JOHNSTON: You've had the matter 24 bheard if they'd like to, whether it's deferred
25 noticed for the meeting today. So there's 25 or not, but I don't think it's reasonable to --
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as an applicant to, you know, kind of punch out
of the meeting and just expect to get a
deferral, so ...

THE CHAIRMAN: Right.

COMMISSIONER MOTES: Mr. Chalrman.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma‘am.

COMMISSIONER MOTES: I have to agree with
Commissioner Blanchard. I mean, there's a lot
of people that have waited, just like all of
us, at 7:15 at night, and I think we need to go
ahead and proceed with hearing it. The
applicant chose not to participate for whatever
reasaon, but there's been plenty of
notification, so I would request to proceed
with hearing it.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, ma'am.

And I see Mr. Jones and past councilman,
Mr. Love, and -- we're going to hear this
thing. And I would love to see it and vote it
up or down, so let's please open the public
hearing on WLD-20-23.

MR. HUXFORD: I'm sorry, Mr. Chairman. I
already gave the staff report, so we can go
right into public comment.

THE CHAIRMAN: That's right. Okay. And

Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksenville, FL 32203
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We then followed up on August 6th with
Planning staff to ask the status of the
facility. The response was that the Florida
Department of Alcoholic [sic] Beverages and
Tobacco were informed that the bar/lounge did
not have a local zoning approval and that the
City thought their license had been pulled.

As we understand it, in -~ August 12th or
soon thereafter --

I'm sorry. I see a waving of hands. I'll
slow down. Sorry.

THE REPORTER: Thank you.

MR. JONES: Thank you very much.

As we understand it, August 12th or soon
thereafter, the City cited the property owner
for serving alcohol within 500 feet of a church
without a waiver.

Let me say here that we appreciate the
staff’s time and effort regarding this Issue
and answering the many calls about this bar and
lounge. We've recelved them also.

So since it opened nearly four months ago,
and two months after the owners were notified
that they were not in compliance and supposedly
the State had shut them down, the owners of the
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the applicant is not present.

So is there anyone else here today to
speak on WLD-20-23?

Mr. Jones.

MR. JONES: Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Warren, W-a-r-r-e-n, Jones, J-0-n-e-s,
executive director of Riverside Avondale
Preservation, 1355 Challen Avenue,
Jacksonville, Florida 32205.

May 20th, that was nearly five years ago,
we saw a sign erected at the corner of Park and
King Street announcing a bar and lounge to be
opened in that location. RAP began asking
Planning staff how a bar and lounge could be
located at that location, across the street
from one church and nearby another. The answer
we recelved from staff was that they did not
have any paperwork from the owner and had no
information. :

Before the bar and lounge opened
reportedly on June 20th, City staff visited the
restaurant a few days before to determine the
intention of the owner. Were they a bar/lounge
as their sign said or not? The City staff
member was presented with a menu.
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bar and lounge are asking to be rewarded for
not adhering to City codes and ordinances with
an approval of this walver,

It would be important for future
applications to know how something called a bar
and lounge can do business not adhering to City
ordinances for four months.

Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Jones.
Thank you for being here.

If we could hear from Councilman Love,
past Councilman Love. I don't know the proper
respect to give that, but I want to acknowledge
it.

MR. LOVE: I think it's former counciiman,
but thank you, Mr. Chairman.

My name is Jim Love, J-i-m L-o-v-e, I
work at 2730 College Street, which is about
four blocks from this bar and lounge.

And I'm a founding member and current
president of the Park and King Area Assoclation
and immediate past City Councilman for this
district, District 14,

As a background, in 2005, the Park and
King Area Association, in collaboration with
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1 the City and Riverside Avondale Preservation, 1 here, so let's go ahead and hear from the
2 completed a major restoration, over $5 million 2 applicant as well.
3 worth in this area. So we've been working hard | 3 Yeah, let's please hear from the
4 to keep it nice. It included sidewalks and 4 applicant. .
§ landscaping and medians and underground § MR. HUXFORD: I was told he's in the
€ utilities and street furniture, ¢ walting rcom. I think Bruce is probably trying
7 The Park and King Area Association 7 to get him in on the meeting.
8 continues to meet every single month. In fact, 8 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Yes, sir.
9 we're going to meet next week on this, 9 MR. LEWIS: I've got two phones and I
10 Thursday. And we discussed the needs of the 10 don't know which one is his.
11 area, and took a vote on this. And as a bar 11 THE CHAIRMAN: Let's go ahead and --
12 and lounge, we voted it down, WLD-20-23, for |12 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Hello, sir.
13 this bar and lounge. 13 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir.
14 And also in my first term as a councilman, 14 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Sorry. I was muted.
15 I was called on an early Sunday morning by the |16 My name is Brett Isaac, 4345 Landover
16 mayor's office in a panic because there had 16 Drive. I'm the agent for Joe Gfergji, doing
17 been a shooting In a bar and lounge on 17 business as One Bar & Lounge.
18 Edgewood. It was called Fat Cats, and five 18 I heard the argument. It is an ongoing
18 people were shot. One of those was murdered. |19 business. We did purchase it from a prior
20 And they finally caught the fellow after six 20 owner that did -- the City did grant them a
21 months. So I have had my share of troubles 21 waiver of exception for the church In - in our
22 with bars and lounges. And we had town hall 22 application. The churches did not have an
23 meetings, and it wasn't three weeks later that 23 issue with the proximity of the restaurant.
24 they shut it down because they were selling 23 And we meet the requirements of 150 feet.
25 illegal drugs on site. 25 The City has made a -- the staff report to
Oiane M. Tropla, Inc., Post Office Bax 2375, Jacksonville, FL. 32203 Diane M, Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonvile, FL 32203
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1 So anyway, the proper place -- there's a 1 approve the exception. I think it's only fair
2 proper place for a bar and lounge. And, 2 to have some continuity of the -- of the
3 actually, near my office is where a lot of them 3 transition from one business to the other.
4 are and they're over 500 feet from a church and | 4 I think he's able to purchase the
§ aschool. And they also need to go through the | 5 corporation that did business prior that only
€ proper process. They shouldn't be selling 8 has that exclusive exception. However, we do
7 alcohol without the waiver first. And they 7 have a new corporation and we would wish the
8 shouldn't be putting up improper lighting 8 City to grant us the option for the waiver for
9 without approval first. They've had to pull it 9 the new corporation.
10 down. They're not following the rules, and 10 And in light of COVID and the pandemic,
11 that's part of the problem. They're not 11 we're trying to do our best to keep our doors
12 showing up. They tell you 30 minutes after it 12 open. We've created a lot of jobs, and I think
13 starts that they're not going to be here -- 13 it's good for the local market.
14 well, at least they said they said, and they're 14 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank yeu, sir.
1§ oot here. They shouldn't be rewarded and they {16 MR. ISAAC: Thank you.
16 shouldn't be within 80 feet of a church, If 16 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Let's please
17 that's the rule, if the church doesn't want 17 hear from Allan. That's most likely Allan
18 them there. And there's actually two churches |18 Devault, if we could hear from him.
19 involved here, ' 19 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Okay. Thank you very
20 So I would say, because of their issues, I 20 much. I appreciateit.
21 wouldn't approve this waiver. 21 I'll be brief. I had been -- My name
22 Thank you. , 22 is--
23 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you very much, 23 THE CHAIRMAN: Allan --
24 Mr. Love, o 24 AUDIENCE MEMBER: Sorry. Allan Devault,
25 I'm being told that the applicant is now 2§ D-e-v-a-u-I-t, 1534 Oak Street, Jacksonville,
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1 32204. 1 a restaurant to us. Four to five months of

2 1 am the managing partner of Black Sheep 2 operating without seeking a waiver, It's

3 and Bellwether restaurant. I've been to every 3 just -- there's been a lot of opaqueness.

4 restaurant that's been in that lgcation since 4 And the code I think Is really clear, that

§ It opened as Pele's, and those were § whatever waivers are granted, especlally for

6 restaurants, and I agreed and enjoyed all of 6 this distancing walver, is not transferrable

7 them. 7 from one business to the other, and it concerns

8 I work every Saturday night at Black 8 me that they don't know that. And so we just

8 Sheep, and during COVID we closed a little 9 have those concerns around those Issues.
10 early. We closed at 10:00. I'm driving home 10 And Mr. Isaac Is correct. We have Lola’s
11 around 11:30 to midnight right by One Bar & 11 across the street from us, we have the
12 Lounge, and I don't get the feeling it's a 12 Cool Moose around the corner. You may recall
13 restaurant, bona fide restaurant. I don't have 13 that a few months ago we were In front of you
14 any proof. I haven't been in. 14 with Keg & Coln and had worked constructively
18 I do wish them well and hope that they 18 with those two young men to come up with
16 survive, but I'm just concerned that scme 16 some -- to be able to actually support thelr
17 restaurants come In -- or businesses come in 17 request for a walver for what they were doing
18 and pose as a restaurant, when -- especially 18 there.
18 getting a liquor license, like a 4-COP SRX, and 19 I just am concerned about rewarding this
20 do not have 51 percent or more In food sales, 20 lack of constructive engagement, and ocur
21 and I think that -- that Is a State issue, but 21 concerns too about, you know, Is it really a
22 1 have that concern. 22 restaurant. And we want any waiver to be
23 Thank you. 23 conditioned very clearly on it being that 51/49
24 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir. Thank you, 24 beverage -- food and nonalcoholic beverage to
25 WMr. Devault, Thanks for belng here. 28
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aleohol requirement, but we can't even really
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All right. If we could hear from Bruce
Cole. Reverend Cole, I befieve.

- AUDIENCE MEMBER: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

You know, Bruce Cole Is fine, or Reverend
Cole, or -- and I appreciate it, the remarks
from our councilman emeritus, Jim love.

It's Bruce C-o-l-e, Cole, 3625 Valencla is
my home address in Jacksonville, and 2650 Park
Street is Riverside Baptist Church,

I think Wasren Jones and Jim Love sald it
well, and then Aflan confirms our concerns.

Our concerns are -- first of all, I want to be
really clear, there's no religious objection to
the service of alcohol by us In the area,
surrounding Riverside Baptist Church. We're
pro business. We believe and defend flercely
religious liberty. We think Blue Laws should
be -- are rightly a thing of the past.

So this Is just about the environment
around the church, 500 feet to BO feet for
alcohol service is a far bridge. 1,500 feet to
80 feet, If it's a pure bar, Is just a bridge
way too far for us.

And our concerns are amplified just by the
marketing. One Bar & Lounge doesn't sound like
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support that right just because we just -- it's
hard to define what they're doing.

Thank you for the opportunity to spend the
whole month with you today.

THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you.

PASTOR COLE: IV's been a long day.

THE CHAIRMAN: It's been a while. Thank
you, sir. Thanks for being here,

All right, Is there anyone else here
today to speak on WLD- -- I'm sorry, it's a
long day. Yes, sir. I know you're here.

Go ahead, please, sir.

AUDIENCE MEMBER: Yes. And I totally
agree with what the former councilman, Jim
Love -- go ahead.

THE CHAIRMAN: Can I get your name and
address for the record, please?

AUDIENCE MEMBER: I'm sorry. [ apologize.

By the way, I attended the agenda meeting
as well, so I've been at this for eight hours,
nine hours.

But anyway, my name is Kevin Kuzel,
K-e-v-l-n K-u-z-e-l. And that's a Czech name,
not Albanian. And my address is 1130 Acosta
Street, which is In Riverside, which Is right
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Padgett to see if there’s anything to say or

1 around the corner from where this bar and 1
2 lounge wants to come in. 2 share.
3 And anyway, you know, I'm totally opposed 3 MR, LEWIS: 1 tried to unmute her, but she
4 toit on a variety of different reascns. We 4 doesn't seem to be responding.
§ have had the proliferation of bars In that area § THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Bruce, do we have a
6 and bar -- what I call bar/restaurants, because 8 means of revealing -- as administrator, do you
7 the new business model for a lot of restaurants 7 have a means of checking phone numbers on any
8 Is built around the bar, which is fine. And -- 8 participants or -~
8 but, you know, we've had problems all up and 9 MR. LEWIS: No, sir. All I can see Is the
10 down that street on King Street, and we've had 10 phone number.
11 two murders on that street due to bar traffic 11 THE CHAIRMAN: You can see the phone
12 and people coming in due to the bars. 12 number for that?
13 And we have a parking issue in the 13 MR. LEWIS: Oh, for her? No,Ican't. I
14 neighborhood. We have -~ this particular 14 just have her name,
1§ place, as Allan Devault said -- and some other 1§ THE CHAIRMAN: You cannot ckay. All
16 people have sald, Warren Jones from RAP - they 16 right.
17 have been operating as a bar - it appears that 17 I would like to -- I am choosing to report
18 way anyway -- for the last few months. 18 that person. Well, I'd like that person
19 When I went by there the other day, one of 18 reported. And after that, I would like them to
20 the guys in the back of the bar was pouring a 20 be removed. I'm glad to do it myseif, but if
21 guy liquor and -- and there was nobedy sitting 21 staff could handle that,
22 down having much to eat, if anything. And 22 It's my understanding that someone is in
23 somebody had a big hookah pipe inside. 23 here and they are Impersonating a prior
24 So, you know, they're operating with total 24 Planning Commissioner, and I wouldn't want that
25 disregard to anything but [sic] they want, it 25 for any of our commissioners. 1 take umbrage
Oiane M. Tropla, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonvile, Fl, 32263 Diane M. Tropla, Inc., Post Offico Box 2375, Jackscnvills, FL 32203
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1 appears that way. And, you know, we -- this is 1 to it and I'd like it addressed.
2 something that -- this is something the 2 Bruce, is there something we could do?
3 neighborhoed does not need. It's a historic -- 3 Could we report it --
4 it's a historic neighborhood, and the 4 MR. LEWIS: I did remove that person from
§ neighborhood was populated by people who came § the meeting, and she is not allowed to -- or
6 in for the atmosphere, the historic atmosphere, 6 whoever, he or she is not allowed to rejoin.
7 and it's being converted in several different 7 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Very good. Thank
8 locations -~ in Avondale and Riverside, it's 8 you, sir.
9 been converted into an entertainment district. 9 Sorry for that minor interruption there.
10 That's not what this is. , 10 WLD-20-23, is there anyone else here today
" And I appreciate the chance to speak. And 11 to speak on this matter?
12 even if you had deferred, I would have been 12 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.)
13 fine with that, so . 13 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. Seeing none, 1
14 THE CHAIRMAN' Thank you, sir. Thank you 14 will close the public hearing and bring it back
15 very much. 1§ to the Commission.
16 MR. KUZEL: Thank you. Appreciate it. 16 COMMISSIONER MOTES: Mr. Chairman, I move
17 THE CHAIRMAN: Yes, sir. 17 to deny WLD-20-23.
18 All right. Is there anyone else here 18 COMMISSIONER HACKER: Second.
19 today to speak on this matter, WLD-20-23? 19 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I have a motion
20 AUDIENCE MEMBERS: (No response.) 20 and a secend for denial of WLD-20-23,
21 THE CHAIRMAN: Seeing none -- Idoseea 2 Any discussion from the commission?
22 Nicole Padgett in the walting room. Past 22 All right, 1 see a couple of hands
23 Commissioner Padgett is -- you know, is 23 raised.
24 actually out of town, as I understand it. 24 I do have ex-parte communication. ! spoke
26 Let me go ahead and hear from Nicole 25 with Mr, Duvane (phonetic) last night, and he,
Diane M Tropia, Inc.. Post Office Bax 2375, Jacksonvils, FL 32203 Oiana M. Tropla, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonvile, FL 32203
(804) 821-0380 , (804) 821-0300
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1 much more briefly, shared the exact same thing | 1 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Commissioner |
2 with me by phone last night. 2 Hacker.
3 Commiissioner Blanchard. 3 Further discussion?
4 COMMISSIONER BLANCHARD: Thank you, 4 Commissioner Brown. And I apologize,
§ Chairman. § you're towards the bottom of my screen there,
6 I would give a lot of support to the 6 SO --
7 pastor, Pastor Cole, because it's his church 7 COMMISSIONER BROWN: Thank you,
8 and he's representing his flock there. And if 8 Mr. Chairman. You are forgiven.
9 he doesn't want it, it's a -- it's not voting 9 I live near this. I think -- we always
10 on whether this belongs in the area. We're 10 talk about these projects that are in the
11 voting on whether they're worth the waiver of 11 Riverside/Avondale area. I think it caught a
12 liquor distance between them and the location |12 lot of people's eye when it went up. It was
13 of the church. And the pastor has been here 13 like, well, wow, bar and lounge, you know, in
14 before and I think he supported a few others 14 the old I} Desco, Two Dudes, Pele's location.
15 and worked out a few things. 16 On its face, it seems like some -- I see
16 I think that we generally give some 16 how it got a staff recommendation of approval.
17 leniency in these areas that are, you know, so 17 It almost seems inconsistent not to glve it to
18 old and historic because it's a walkable 18 them because the preceding three restaurants
18 neighborhood and maybe, you know, 500 feet ar|19 had it. However, I'm all ears. 1 listened to
20 15 feet -- or 1,500 doesn't make as much sensé | z0 everything. 1 read as much as I could, every
21 here as it does on Beach Boulevard, but here 21 line of emails, we've had many on this.
22 we're all the way down to -~ across the street, |22 I think there's a lack of transparency and
23 you know, directly next door. And If it was 23 a lack of trust in the community with this
24 truly a bona fide restaurant, I don't think a 24 particular operator. And I tend to side with
28 lot of these folks would be here. I think 25 my fellow commissioners on this, which is not
Blane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Offico Box 2375, Jacksanvitle, FL 32203 Diare M, Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jecksanville, FL 32203
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1 that's the answer. It's hard to say you‘re not 1 what I necessarily thought going in. I was
2 a bar and lounge when your name is bar and 2 |ooking to see, who is going to convince us
3 lounge. 3 this is not a bona fide restaurant. I'm on
4 So based on the concerns of the pastor and | 4 their website now. They have a full menu.
§ the people from the community, I -- there's no 6 Forty or 30 reviews on Google, most of them
6 way that I would support this. 6 referencing food -~ well, many of them
7 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Commissioner | 7 referencing food. -
8 Blanchard. 8 So to me, it's not a slam dunk, but I do
9 Commissioner Hacker, did you -- I'm sorry, | 8 air towards a denial on this one because it's
10 sir. Did you have -- yes, sir. Go ahead, 10 delicate as a neighborhood. The nelghbors are
11 please. 11 close, the churches are close, the houses are
12 COMMISSIONER HACKER: Thank you, 12 close, everything Is close. And maybe they
13 Mr. Chairman, 13 just need to do a better job with their
14 I tend to agree with Commissioner 14 outreach and prove themselves as an actual
1§ Blanchard. I appreciate the stakeholders from |15 restaurant, regardless of the name, and maybe
16 Riverside coming out. 16 they come back later, but it's pretty hard to
7 Pastor Cole, you have come out in support |17 support at this time.
18 of other bars within your proximity, so the 18 Thank you. )
19 waiver of liquor distance is a -- It's a "may,” 1 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Commissioner
20 not a "shall,” based on criteria that was 20 Brown.
21 found, that I read from the criteria. 21 Further discussion from the Commission?
22 So if the church that is impacted most by 22 Commissioner Porter.
23 [t said it shouldn't happen, then I tend to 23 COMMISSIONER PORTER: Thank you,
24 agree with that. 24 Mr. Chalrman.
25 Thanks. 25 I'm with Commissioner Brown for the most
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Offico Box 2378, Jacksonville, FL 32203 Dlang M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksenville, FL 32203
(904) 821-0300 . (604) 821-0300
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1 part. 1 think it's really unfortunate that 1 THE CHAIRMAN: 1 have a motion and a
2 they haven't done their part as ownership to 2 second to defer 2020-391.
3 build that community trust because there's a 3 Any discussion from the Commission?
4 lot of employees there that, especially during 4 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
§ COVID, are going to suffer from this. 5 THE CHAIRMAN: Seeing none, I have a
] I do think -- you know, I see that their 6 motion and a second to defer.
7 hours are 4 p.m. to 2 a.m., so clearly there 7 All those in favor?
8 are restaurant points and bar polints, but I'm 8 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (Indicating.)
9 inclined to deny as well at this point. 9 THE CHAIRMAN: Any opposed?
10 THE CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Commissioner 10 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.)
11 Porter. " THE CHAIRMAN: That motion passes
12 All right. Further discussion from the 12 unanimously as well.
13 Commission? 13 Could we please go to 2020-381 and
14 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 14 2020-548 on Beaver Street.
16 THE CHAIRMAN: Seeing none, I have a 15 MS. REED: Yes. Thank you.
18 motion and a second for denial. 16 2020-381 is a small scale land use
14 All those in favor? 17 amendment. It's for a 9.8-acre site located on
18 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (Indicating.) 18 the south side of Beaver Street. It's just
19 THE CHAIRMAN: Any opposed? 19 west of the new US-301 bypass and not far from
20 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 20 the town of Baldwin.
21 THE CHAIRMAN: That motion to deny passes |21 (Reporter clarification.)
22 unanimously. 22 MS. REED: Okay. So a small scale land
23 All right. Thank you all. Thanks for 23 use amendment for just under 10 acres on the
24 being here. 24 south side of Beaver Street. The request s to
25 Let's please go to -- Vice Chair Motes, 1 26 take the [and use from the Agriculture-4 land
Diane M. Tropia, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonvitta, FL 32203 Oiane M. Tropig, Inc., Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonvile, FL 32203
~ (804) 621-0300 ' (504) 821-0300
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1 need a motion to defer 2020-340 as well as 1 use category to the Community/General
2 2020-341. 2 Commercial category, which would aflow
3 COMMISSIONER MOTES: Mr. Chairman, Imake| 3 commercial development as a planned, signalized
4 a motion to defer 2020-340 and -341. 4 intersection of Beaver Street and the US-301
5 COMMISSIONER HACKER: Second. & bypass. And when I say "planned,” it's my
8 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I have a motion 6 understanding that that intersection has opened
7 and a second for deferral of 2020-340 and -341. 7 up as of September 13th. The site is rural In
8 COMMISSIONER HACKER: Second. 8 nature and located in the Rural Development
9 THE CHAIRMAN: All right. I have a motion 9 Area.
10 and a second for deferral of 2020-340 and -341. 10 While the Department has found that this
11 All those in faver? 11 location is appropriate for the proposed
12 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (Indicating.) 12 Community/General Commercial land use based on
13 THE CHAIRMAN: Any opposed? 13 the roadway improvements, the Department has
14 COMMISSION MEMBERS: (No response.) 14 concerns because the southem portion of the
15 THE CHAIRMAN: That passes unanimously. 16 site, approximately 7-and-a-half acres of the
16 All right. Vice Chair Motes, let's go 16 site, Is -- a majority covered by wetlands.
17 through these. Could I also get a motion to 114 Our concern is that the wetlands serve as
18 defer -- well, I'm sarry that one has been 18 flood storage capacity and mitigation. And
18 deferred already, -468 has already been 19 mitigation, while in the same drainage basin,
20 deferred. 20 could likely be well outside the city limits.
21 I'll need a motion to defer 2020-391. 21 This concern Is primarily driven by the
22 COMMISSIONER MOTES: Yes, sir. 22 recurring concerns about flooding throughout
23 Mr. Chairman, I make a motion to defer 23 the city as this site Is unique from most of
24 2020-391 one cycle. 24 the sites we see as the wetlands often are in
25 ' COMMISSIONER HACKER: Second. 25 areas where development can be clustered away
Olane M. Tropla, tnc., Post Office Bax 23785, Jacksonvilo, FL 32203 Diane M. Tropia, Inc, Post Office Box 2375, Jacksonville, FL 32203
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Saint Paul's Catholic Church

2609 Park St * Jacksonviile, FL 32204 » 804,387.2

Apil 14, 201}

VWe Father Jon Ligeaund gy, Paul's Caghofie Church, are awsre of MAF Resiauran Group LLC's plans
to open a pew woed five restaurpng that will serve liguor (beer, wine, cockiails) a1 2665 Park Street on the
corner of Paske ang King Strets (the teaant Space previously lensad by Pack andiKing Phannacy),

Cur church gy, Paul's Cathalie Church understand; that MAF Restouran Croup LLC ig applying fora
“Waiver oF minlinum distance requirements: forliquar license locatian» with the clty and have no
objectiuns (g the establishmant serving liquor ot ghe above locutioy,
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Kelly, Sean

N

From: Kelly, Sean

Sent: Thursday, September 10, 2020 12:37 PM

To: ‘Brett@IsaacTaxCPA.com’

Subject: Waiver of Liquor Distance WLD-20-23 / 2665 Park Street
Brett

Please be advised that the Application for Waiver of Liquor Distance at 2665 Park Street is OK to file. The fee has baen

waived, your zoning signs will be at the zoning section. Please make an appointment at (904)-255-8211 to pick them up.
if you have any questions please let me know

Kind Regards,

Sean N. Kelly, AICP

Zoning Administrator

Development Services Division

Planning and Development Department
214 North Hogan Street, Suite 2118
Jacksonwille, Florida 32202

(804) 255-7816

skelly@coj.net
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WLD-20-23
CMQ

REPORT OF THE PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT
APPLICATION FOR WAIVER OF MINIMUM DISTANCE REQUIREMENTS

FOR LIQUOR LICENSE LOCATION WLD-20-23
QCTOBER 8, 2020

Location: 2655 Park Street
Northwest quadrant of the intersection of Park and
King
Real Estate Number: 065258 0000
Waiver Sought: Reduce required minimum distance between a
liquor license location (4 COP/SRX) from a church
and/or school from 500 feet to 80 feet
Current Zoning District: Community Commercial/General -2 (CCG-2)
Current Land Use Category: Community General Commercial (CGC)
Planning District: Northwest, District 5
Agent: . One Bar & Lounge, Inc.
2665 Park Street ‘
Jacksonville, Florida 32204
Owner: ) Patricia Butts
1031 1% Street South, Unit 208
Jacksonville Beach, Florida 32250
Staff Recommendation: APPROVE

GEN INFORMATION

Application or Waiver of Minimum Distance Requirements for Liquor License Location WLD-
20-23 seeks to reduce the required minimum distance between the proposed use and Riverside
Baptist Church (2650 Park Street) from 560 feet to 80 feet to allow for the service of all alcoholic
beverages for on-premises consumption (4COP/SRX) with a bona-fide restaurant. The restaurant
will occupy the former space of Two Dudes Restaurant. The property is in the CCG-2 Zoning
District and is within the CGC functional land use category as defined by the Future Land Use
Map series (FLUMs) contained within the Future Land Use Element (FLUE) adopted as part of
the 2030 Comprehensive Plan.

Exhibit A

36
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The site is located within the Riverside / Avondale Historic District and in a Commercial Character
Area Corridor of the Zoning Overlay Boundary. This area is_intended for commercial
development, which includes restaurants, hotels, sales and service establishments, art galleries and
indoor recreational or entertainment facilities. The site is also located within the King Street Town
Center Initiative Program.

In June of 2008 the Riverside/Avondale Zoning Overlay (Ordinance 2008-192-E) was adopted,
The intent of the overlay is to encourage revitalization and promote uses that are tailored to the
established pattern of development in the respective character areas. More specifically, the
commercial character area promotes mixed-use commercial development and entertainment
oriented uses such as hotels, restaurants, and retail sales and service establishments, which include
the retail sale and service of all alcoholic beverages for either on-premises or off-premises
consumption or both, subject to the provisions of Part 8 of Chapter 656.

The proposed waiver of liquor distance will promote economic viability by occupying a vacant
unit in an existing commercial structure in the Riverside Historic District. Per the attached liquor
survey the nearest church is the Riverside Baptist Church located at 2650 Park Street. The Church
is one block south of the subject property. The applicant states that the distance reduction will be
from 500’ to 80°. St. Paul’s Cathelic Church & School (2609 Park Street) is also located within
the 500° radius at 360’ away from the proposed location.

In 2011, WLD-11-04 was approved for Pele's Wood Fire to allow for a 4COP/SRX License 80
feet from a Church or School at this same location. In 2018, WLD-18-10 was approved for Two
Dudes Restaurant to allow for a 4COP/SRX License 80 feet from a Church or School at this same
location.

DE ON

According to Section 656.1601 of the Zoning Code, the term waiver means a relaxation of the
Zoning Code minimum distance requirements for liquor license locations, pursuant to Section
656.805 of the Zoning Code, and for minimum street frontage, pursuant to Section 656.407 of the
Zoning Code. Waivers are authorized to be granted by the Planning Commission pursuant to the
criteria set forth in Section 656.133 of the Zoning Code.

STANDARDS, CRITERIA AND FINDINGS

Pursuant to the provisions of Section 656.133 of the Zoning Code, a waiver of minimum distance
requirements for liquor license location may be granted if the Planning Commission makes a
positive finding based on substantial, competent evidence that the application meets one or more
of the following criteria:
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WLD-20-23
October 8, 2020
Page 3

1) Is the commercial activity associated with the alcoholic beverage use of a lesser intensity
than the commercial activity associated with the alcoholic beverage use which previously
existed; e.g., there has been a reduction in the number of seats or square footage or type
of license?

The prior use was a restaurant (Two Dudes Restaurant) serving beer, wine, and liquor. The
proposed use on the site will be a bona-fide restaurant with a 4COP/SRX license which is
required to derive at least 51% of their sales from the service of food. This is the same
intensity as the previous use. The size of the restaurant and license type will be the same.

2) Is the alcoholic beverage use designed to be an integral part of a mixed planned unit
development?

No. The subject property is located within the CCG-2 zoning district and is not part of a
Planned Unit Development (PUD) district. However, the site is located in the Riverside
Zoning Overlay “Commercial Character Area”, which is intended for mixed-use
commercial development and supporting retail and entertainment uses. The property is also
within the King Street Town Center Initiative Program.

3) Is the alcoholic beverage use to be located within a shopping center with an aggregate
gross leasable area of 50,000 square feet or more, inclusive of all out parcels, and meets
the definition of a bona fide restaurant as defined in Section 656.805?

Yes. Although the site is not within a shopping center, it is located in the Riverside Zoning
Overlay “Commercial Character Area”, which is intended for mixed-use commercial
development and supporting retail and entertainment uses and the King Street Town Center
Initiative Program. As such, the staff is of the opinion that this is a positive finding to
support the request for the Waiver.

Restaurants and other entertainment establishments are identified in the overlay as integral
parts of the Commercial Character Area and are to be promoted to redevelop and revitalize
the area in correlation with the King Street Town Center initiative program.

4) Is the alcoholic beverage use directly visible along the line of measurement defined in
5.656.806 and physically separated from a church or school, thereby negating the distance
requirement as a result of the extra travel time?

The proposed establishment is directly visible along the line of measurement defined in
Section. 656.806, but is physically separated from the church. As pictured below, Riverside
Baptist Church (2650 Park Street) is visible from the front door of the proposed restaurant.
However, the restaurant and church are physically by 80 feet of infrastructure, including;
sidewalks and landscaping in the city right of way, on-street parking and a public collector
road Park Street (refer to liquor survey).
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3) Are there are other existing liquor license locations of a similar nature in the immediate
vicinity of the proposed location; provided, however, that no waiver shall be granted
pursuant to this criterion if the proposed liquor license location is closer to the church or
school than other existing locations?

Yes. Lola’s Burrito Joint (1514 King Street) was granted a Waiver of Minimum Liquor
Distance (WLD-12-06) for a reduction of 500 feet to 72 feet from Riverside Baptist Church
(2650 Park Street).

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION

Upon visual inspection of the subject property on September 23, 2020, by the Planning and
Development Department, the Notice of Public Hearing sign was not posted. The applicant was
notified on the afternoon of September 23™ of the requirement to post the sign. The applicant
provided evidence of the posted required Notice of Public Hearing signs on September 29, 2020.

- RECOMMENDATION

Based on the foregoing, it is the recommendation of the Planning and Development Department
that Application for Waiver of Minimum Distance Requirements for Liquor License Location
WLD-20-23 be APPROVED.
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Source: COJ, Planning & Development Department
Date: Seprember 23, 2020
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: Proper to the west: Walgren, harmacy(2703 Park Street)

Source: COJ, Planning & Development Department
Date: September 23, 2020
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Source: COJ, Planning & Development Department
Date: September 23, 2020

Source: COJ, Planning & Development Department
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View of Church and proposed restaurant

Source: COJ, Planning & Development Department
Date: September 23, 2020

Lola 5 Burnto Joint, Iocated 72 feet from Rwer51de Bapt;st Church
(directly across the street)

Source: COJ, Planning & Development Department
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Gity of Jacksonville, Flerida_

Planning and Development Department

Current Planning Division

Ed Ball Building

214 North Hogan Street, Suite 300
Jacksonville, FL 32202

(904) 255-7865

www.coj.net

Notice of Certification

October 23, 2020

RE: Certified Copy of Final Order

| hereby certify that the attached is a true and.accurate copy of the Final Order of

WLD-20-23: Famn®
WLD-20-23 heard on October 8 2020
Patricia Sales
Executive Secretary, |
7

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

214 North Hogan Street, 3% Floor | Jacksonville, Florida 32302 | Phone: 504 255.7800 | Fax: 904.255.7884 | www ccj et
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BEFORE THE PLANNING COMMISSION
OF THE CITY OF JACKSONVILLE

APPLICATION NO: WLD-20-23

IN RE: The Application for Waiver of Minimum
Distance Requirements for Liquor License Location

JAK GJERGJI D/B/A ONE BAR & LOUNGE, INC.

ORDER DENYING APPLICATION FOR ZONING WAIVER

OF MINIMUM DISTANCE REQUIREMENTS
LIOUOR LICEN CATION WLD-20-23

This matter came to be heard upon the Application for Waiver of Minimum Distance
Requirements for Liquor License Location WLD-20-23 filed by Patricia Butts, the owner of
certain real property located at 2665 Park Street, RE #065258-0000, on behalf of Jak Gjergji
dfb/a One Bar & Lounge, Inc., seeking a waiver to reduce the required minimum distance
between a liquor license location (4 COP/SRX) from a church and/or school from 500 feet to
80 feet, in the CCG-2 Zoning District.

Having duly considered both the testimonial and documentary evidence presented at
the public hearing on October 8, 2020, including the Report of the Planning and Development
Department on Application for Waiver of Minimum Distance Requirements for Liquor License
Location WLD-20-23 and all attachments thereto (“Staff Report”), a copy of which is attached
as Exhibit “A”, the Planning Commission of the City of Jacksonville hereby adopis and
incorporates herein the recommendations of the Staff Report, and,

FINDS AND DETERMINES:

1. That the applicant has complied with all application requirements set forth in
Section 656.133 of the Zoning Code.

2, That the land which is the subject of application WLD-20-23 is owned by
Patricia Butts. A copy of the legal description of the subject property is attached
as part of the Exhibit “A” and incorporated herein by reference.

3. That substantial competent evidence fails to demonstrate that the application
WLD-20-23 meets, to the extent applicable, the standards and criteria set forth
in Section 656.133(a) of the Zoning Code.

NOW THEREFORE, it is ORDERED by the Planning Commission:

1. Application for Waiver of Minimum Distance Requirements for Liquor
License Location WLD-20-23 is herecby DENIED.

Executed this 8th day of October, 2020,
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Joshua Garrison

Chairman, Planning Commission

FORM APPROVED:

s Py

Paige Hobbs Johnston avid Hacker )
Assistant General Counsel Secretary, Planning Commission

Copies to:

One Bar & Lounge, Inc.
2665 Park Street
Jacksonville, FL 32204
Agent

Patricia Butts

1031 South 1* Street, Unit 208
Jacksonville Beach, FL 32250
Owner

NOTICE: This Order dees not become final until the expiration
of the twenty-one (21) day appeal period provided in the Zoning
Code.

GC-#1394548-v1-Order_on_WLD-20.23_D_10-8-20.docx
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. CITIZEN INFORMATION MEETING
NOVEMBER 2, 2020

PLEASE USE FOLLOWING INSTRUCTIONS
WAYS FOR THE PUBLIC TO ACCESS THE MEETING:

1. Sign up for Zoom. Type - Zoom.US - with Chrome Internet Browser. Go to: JOIN
A MEETING On Dash Board Information regarding the Zoom meeting ID and meeting
password is listed below:

Meeting ID: 991 6763 8192 Password: 564871 (You can LISTEN to the mesting
and VIEW the meeling this way.

ALL PARTICPANTS WHO WANT TO PARTICIPATE IN LEGALLY REQUIRED

PUBLIC
PARTICIPATION MUST LOG IN WITH (it would be helpful to identify item to be

addressed)
Fuil Name and Application # — Example: Jill Smith L-54XX-20C (the L-54XX-20C

should reference your item/application number)
2. Joining a Zoom Meeting by phone:
Meeting iID: 991 6763 8192 Password: 564871

Find your local number: https://zoom.us/uw/aesf8UvzT
or Dial by your location

+1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)

+1 646 558 8656 US (New York)

+1 301 715 8592 US (Germgntown)

+1346 248 7799 US (Houston)

+1 669 800 9128 US (San-)ps )

+1253215 8782 YS (Tacorhe)

WAYS FOR THE PUBLIC TO PARTIGIPATE IN LEGALLY REQUIRED PUBLIC HEARINGS
OR PUBLIC PARTICIPATION ZOOM|MEETIN

1. Legal Name must appegr on Zooin to be recognized by the Host;
2. DO NOT state your resiglence- agdress as this is nol required in this forum - only

state
County and Zip Code ;
3. Timeframe set by Host + No more than 3 minutes per speaker.
4. Host will “ONLY" call spepke using the ELECTRONIC “RAISE HAND"

feature
located within the Zoo Apr This feature is found- Click on “Participants”
L]

scroll to the bottom i

click on “Raise Hand".). wa gto be recognlzed {Must have a Microphone,
Video, and Speakers :

to participate with the 1unculon L) :

INSTRUCTIONS: JOlNING A MEET’NG BY DIAL-IN PHONE ONLY

1. Dial numbers provided above. lf tyou dial a toll number, your carrier rates will apply.
2. You will be prompled io enter the meéﬁng-lD the Meeting ID: 991 6763 8192 jf

Password: 564871

3. |l the meeting has not already st ned and Jioin before host is not enabled, you wifl be
prompted to press # to wait if you are; pamclpanl.

4. You will be prompted to enter yolir urfique particlpanl ID. This only applies il you have
joined on the computer or mobil dev e are a panelist in a webinar. Press # to skip.

la gr, ybu can enter the Participant ID to bind your
y ur video when you speak on the phone. To
etlng. enter #Participant ID# on your phone.

If you join by computer or mebile devi
phone and device session together a
enter your participant ID once you arrln

———————— _



